No. 0404/c.1982

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs presents its compliments to all
Diplomatic Missions, Consular Representatives and International Organisations
(DCIOs) in Thailand and, further to the Ministry’s Immediate Note No.
0404/c.1301 dated 9 July B.E. 2563 (2020) regarding the issuance of COEs for
members of DCIOs, has the honour to inform the latter that effectively from

1 November 2020 onwards, members of DCIOs who wish to enter Thailand are
advised to submit their COE applications directly through Thailand's COE
Registration System at https://coethailand.mfa.go.th.

This online system will expedite the COE application process as
applicants do not need to contact the Ministry, the Royal Thai Embassy or the Royal
Thai Consulate-General. Please note that the documents required, including the
Note Verbale, remain unchanged and must be uploaded when applying online.

Please also note that the online system is for the issuance of COEs but is not the

visa application.

Detailed instructions can be found on Youtube by searching
“Thailand’s COE registration guideline for air travelers during COVID-19
pandemic”. Further inquiries may be addressed to the Ministry’s COVID-19 Task Force
at tfcovid19@mfa.mail.go.th.

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs avails itself of this opportunity to
renew to all Diplomatic Missions, Consular Representatives and International

Organisations in Thailand the assurances of its highest consideration.

All Diplomatic Missions, Consular Representatives and International Organisations,
THAILAND.



